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MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Date: Wednesday, March 13th, 2024 
Place: Virtual 
Attendance Sheet: Filed in the office. 
The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Gerald Lezeau 
Secretary’s Report:  
● Mr. Brian Cohen, Public Relation Officer, made a Motion to approve the December 13th, 2023, 
Minutes and  
Ms. Annette Brown seconded the motion: Motion Passed. 
Treasurer’s Report:  
● To date the Account balance is as follow:       

MONTH December January 2024 February 
BEGINNING BALANCE $873,307.84 $875,668.70 $877,567.46 
EXPENSES  $19,597.99 $5,244.85 $4,678.37 
DEPOSIT  $21,958.85 $7,143.61 $7,184.29 
ENDING BALANCE $875,668.70 $877,567.46 $880,073.38 

● Mr. Brian Cohen, Public Relation Officer made a Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and 
Monique Mathieu Secretary seconded the motion: Motion Passed. 
● As always anyone who wishes to review the financial records for Receipt / disbursement may make 
an appointment with the Treasurer, Sherif Fawzy, at 908-705-4194 or MaggieSherif@hotmail.com. 
President’s Report: 
●On October 12th, 2023, Local 3652 received the ACF (Additional Compensation Funds) increase.  
Unfortunately, not all received that increase. I reached out to Transit and was told to make a list of 
those employees who did not received their increase.  Also, the list was forwarded to labor relation to 
resolve the issue.  Transit and Labor Relation are still working on it, last time I contacted them. 
●On February 29th, 2024, we received the retro, on general rate increase and there no controversy. 
●Our next pay increase on that contract is schedule for May 26th, 2024. 
●In our last general membership meeting, I mentioned that Brother Efrain Perez, our union 
representative was about to retire, and he’s position will be vacant.  Brother Perez, was out on medical 
leave and now he is back with us. 
●DC-37, already met twice (2) with Transit regarding telework. They plan to meet for another meeting 
on Friday, March 22nd, 2024, to discuss how many days transit will allow DC-37 members.  The union 
wanted two (2) days like other City Agencies, which was written in the contract. However, if Transit 
agrees to give us one day, we will be satisfied with that.  
Officer’s Report: 
●Ms. Annette Brown, VP: A few new members join our local 3652, RTRTS interns and Architects.  
●Mr. Brian Cohen, Public Relation Officer: Has been maintaining website, in our posting we are 
reiterating information that DC-37 gives to us.  Not all information from DC-37 is specify to us but we 
want our members to be aware of them. 
●Mr. Sherif Fawzy, Treasurer: Different tactic that managers used against employees, members 
need to be aware of those kinds of maneuver from managers. 
Old /New Business: None 
Raffle Winners: Five (5) winners to receive a $100 gift card each. Kandace Rodriguez, Pirooz 
Rouhani, Eole Etienne, Praful Patel, and Pratulkumar Amin. 
Winners can either pick up their gift card at 2 Broadway or at 130 Livingston Plaza. 
 
The next Zoom Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 12th, 2024, at 6:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully, 
Monique Mathieu- 
Monique Mathieu, Secretary 

 


